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Bowls Victoria - Ovens & Murray Bowls Region
13 STACEY STREET BENALLA VICTORIA 3672
President: - Margaret Isherwood                                 Secretary: - Graham Moore
Phone:         03 5744 0752                                               Phone: 
03 5762 2234
Mobile:       0409 406 521                                               Mobile:   
0411 090 940
Email:         marted@dodo.com.au                           Email: secretaryovensandmurraybowls.com.au
Minutes from meeting Wednesday 1 March 2017

O&M Bowls Region Delegates Meeting
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT


President Margaret Isherwood, Vice President Neil Pryor, Secretary Graham Moore, 

Treasurer Brian Smith, Committee Members, Bob McLarty, Ted Hovard, Lorraine Stone, 

Web Maters Noel Murrell, Bowls Victoria john Fisher
Welcome; President Margaret opened the meeting at 10.03 am
Number of clubs present 22

Number of clubs absent; 5
Number of clubs with apologies 2

Apologies, from Delegates 6
Minutes from last meeting---read out by President Margaret
Confirmation of previous Minutes;
Moved BRIGHT seconded MANSFIELD----carried

Correspondence; Secretary in formed the delegates that he had received several emails regarding items to talk about in General Business plus the resignation of Secretary from YMGCR 
Several emails sent out to all clubs, sent to CEO/CO/SECRETARIES
President's Report; Margaret gave an in depth report regarding  what had been happening during the O & M season so far
Financial Report; Brian gave an in depth report of the O & M situation, still a few clubs have not paid their affiliation fees, Secretary will resend out invoices
BVRR Representatives Report; President Margaret gave a report on the two meetings attended with Vice President Neil Pryor
Committee Reports;
Pennant Committee; Vice President Neil, informed all delegates what had been happening, and hope that all clubs had received the PENNANT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES, it is still very hard once clubs pull out, some team sheets sent in to Mike Bodman un readable, finals application can be picked up after the meeting, either fill them out before you go or email then to the secretary----maybe we should look at triples for our lower divisions, thinking of combining Ladies and Men’s Championship and Selection committees---Suggestion from Mitta Valley BC that we look at triples for lower divisions
Ladies Championship and Selection Committee; President Margaret gave a report on how the championships had gone, also what was happening with the Pennant sides championships
Men’s Championship and Selection Committee----John Fisher gave the report and gave an in depth report regarding how things had gone so far this year and what was coming up—also informed those present regarding VCAT, [singles, pairs, triples, fours and C of C] also that all regions sides are protected
Put forward a motion that the O & M combine both Ladies and Men’s Champion and selection committee this was moved by Yackandandah, seconded by YMGCR and carried

Umpiring Committee; Vice President Neil reported that courses had been held this year at Yarrawonga x 2, Corowa Services and Wodonga More would be coming up shortly, may be at Wodonga, Corowa Civic, Chiltern and Benalla, if you want to be an umpire, maker or a measure please fill out the forms which Noel Murrell will place on our web-site and also will be sent out to all clubs Laureen Smith is the Regional Umpires Chairperson.
Coaching [BV coaching courses to be held at Benalla], secretary will send out information to clubs, those wishing to become a coach please contact Scott Nicholls at Bowls Vic
Greens; no report
Junior’s; still looking for a coach, after Tim Cromie had to resign due to the health of his father
Web-master; Noel Murrell informed all members, booklet, clubs information can be placed on out web-site.

Next season, teams, pennant results will be entered electronically; results will put on website by the club. Bright, Wodonga and Rutherglen have been trialling it this year Noel will set up meetings with clubs to show them how to enter results, place teams on prior to next season  
General business;

1. Date for 2017 AGM---will be 4 June 2017 at Wangaratta Bowls Club at 1.00pm
2. Board and committee structure 2017-18-----Ladies and Men’s championship & Selection Committee’s will be combined as one, similar to the pennant committee, consisting of a chairperson, 3 ladies and three men.
3. Secretary will in the next few weeks send out information regarding nominations for season 2017/18’ please note that there will be a closing date; all nominations must be in by that date any late nominations will not be accepted.

4. Update on electronic pennant results system; Web-master noel Murrell informed all present what would be happing next season
5. BV Events 

a. Women’s and Men’s Regional Sides Championships discussed
b. Mid-week and Weekend State Pennant Championships discussed
6. IMG Module issues with registration of players and financial members------secretaries must make sure that all players are registered and financial. Clubs are asked to check this immediately to ensure their club is up to date, or  points could be lost
7. Other business

8. Letter from Corowa Services—State Events finalist, [winners/runner up] be given a certificate, Vice President will look into this for this year’s Winners and runner ups
9. Email from Moyhu---------re Syllabus booklet, apology from the Board, but due to unforeseen circumstances it did not get done this, in future thy booklet will be on line for all clubs to print out for members as needed 

10. Email from Yarrawonga Bowls-----re Heat rule—requested can a rider be considered when clubs have prearranged earlier start times. After in depth discussions by the club delegates the feeling from the delegates was that the decision to abandon pennant for the recent round was justified, roundly supported for the early notice and appreciated by clubs for catering and travel arrangements, No alternative arrangements were thought to be interested into the regulations.
11. Email from YMGCR---regarding optional promotion [mid week & week end] the pennant committee will look into this
12. Email from Milawa re change of dates for finals. The issue was discussed by club delegates and the executive fully. The reason for the decision were explained in the ) & M pennant committee minutes
13. Umpires, Markers & Measurers [Myrtleford]--------this item has already been discussed

14. General Meetings [Myrtleford]----President Margaret apologized we had come up with some dates but for unforeseen circumstances things happened a further General Meeting will be held in April

15. Mansfield; Members concern regards no snacks allowed at Corowa Service/YMGCR/Ovens/Club Mulwala examples, early starts, health issues with members, special needs re diabetes , club delegates from the above mentioned clubs will look into this as will President Margerat 

MEETING CLOSED AT 12.10PM

NEXT GENERAL MEETING WILL BE

21 APRIL 2017

AT WANGARATTA BOWLS CLUB

AT 10.00AM

